
 

2017 Bee Project Artist In Residency

Request for Student Proposals


About the Bee Project Artist In Residency  
The Oregon Bee Project Artist In Residency is an opportunity for a select student or 
alumni from Pacific Northwest College of Art (PNCA) to be embedded in a paid 
opportunity, working on-site alongside the Oregon Department of Agriculture’s 
scientific, policy and marketing community during summer 2017. The Bee Project Artist 
will be expected to engage with the public at large and coordinate and participate in 
public outreach events in their role as an artist. The Bee Project Artist will be required 
to document his or her experiences, and give an Artist Talk to the PNCA community 
and public-at-large. The opportunity is part-time throughout the summer, with weekly 
expected commitment for work between 8-10 hours, from June 1st to Sept 1st. 


The Bee Project Art In Residency is a unique opportunity for an artist to be fully 
immersed in the work of Oregon Department of Agriculture (ODA) and respond to the 
experience through creative research and artistic production, communicating and 
reflecting ODA’s work in novel and visual ways to the public. The experience is also an 
opportunity for the artist to develop a fuller understanding and critical appreciation of 
the agricultural community; to make connections and recognize the value of research 
and observational science in shaping our cultural understanding of the world. 


The artist will work closely with Sarah Kincaid (ODA) and Jessica Riehl (Samara Group) 
to focus on ODA’s Oregon Bee Project and celebrate the unique pollinator landscape 
that can be fostered through Oregon’s agricultural practices. The role of the artist in 
this opportunity is to explore the ways Oregonians see “bees” and other pollinators so 
as to celebrate and represent the Oregon Bee Project in a way that reflects Oregon’s 
diverse community. In this way the artist acts as a translator of the public perceptions 
of pollinators and farming, framing ODA’s Oregon Bee Project in a way that is culturally 
representative of Oregon. Part of the work will be in producing visual materials of key 
flagship farms that demonstrate best practices with regards to pollinator habitat and 
health. This material will contribute to the larger ongoing marketing of the Oregon Bee 
Project beyond the summer. 


About Oregon Department of Agriculture 

The mission of the Oregon Department of Agriculture is to:




• Ensure food safety and provide consumer protection


• Protect the natural resource base for present and future generations of farmers and 
ranchers


• Promote economic development and expand market opportunities for Oregon 
agricultural products


The three broad policy areas of the mission are interdependent. Without a strong and 
healthy natural resource base—particularly land and water—there is little or no 
agricultural production to promote and market. Without assurance that the food 
produced in Oregon is safe, there is little chance that many agricultural products will be 
of interest to potential customers.


About the Art + Science Initiative

The Art + Science Initiative at PNCA is a venue for students to make work and 
investigate ideas and concepts at the intersection of science, culture and art practice 
through collaboration with external scientific partners. Through lectures, workshops, 
exhibition, residences, and grant awards students investigate and consider the 
relationships between ourselves and the natural world. The Art + Science Initiative aims 
to engage student artists and designers in creatively addressing the pressing 
environmental and sustainability issues of our time, and provides an opportunity for 
artists to participate in shaping the environmental discourse.  


About Pacific Northwest College of Art

At Pacific Northwest College of Art (PNCA), our mission and our privilege is “to prepare 
students for lives of creative practice.” We know that creative lives are lived both in and 
out of the studio, and so a PNCA education strengthens young people's’ ability to 
interpret the conditions and events shaping the world and prepares them to engage 
that world and its cultures with understanding, enthusiasm, and integrity. The College 
offers 6 graduate degrees (collectively ranked 8th in the nation), and 4 undergraduate 
degrees in 10 concentrations. Our mission extends equally to our community: Our 
Continuing Education program serves 1,500+ youth and adult students annually and 
PNCA’s 150+ free public lectures, exhibitions, and workshops attract more than 
18,000+ visitors each year.




Request for 2017 Student Proposals

Issue: 

Oregon has a unique agricultural landscape ideally suited to promoting pollinator 
health. This environment is dramatically different from other agricultural areas of the 
country where crops such as corn and soybeans dominate and field margins are 
scarce due to low profit margins. Oregon crop lands are often adjacent to sizable field 
margins and natural areas and these sites offer native bee species undisturbed 
locations required for nesting. Many of the 200 or so crops produced in the state, 
including berries, tree fruits, and seed crops, provide bees with pollen and nectar 
resources throughout the growing season. The state is home to roughly 500 species of 
bees, and has an unusually high abundance of bumble bees, with 8 species found 
commonly in agricultural areas. Because of this environment Oregon farmers are 
uniquely positioned to market their products and growing practices as beneficial to 
pollinating insects.


There is an overall lack of knowledge among growers and the public about the majority 
of pollinating bees. Often their biology and foraging behaviors vary greatly. Recent 
declines in commercial honeybee colonies have heightened interest in potential native 
pollinator species relevant to crop production. Unfortunately, like honey bees, their 
populations are also under threat from a variety of factors, including the transmission 
and proliferation of exotic diseases, habitat loss and fragmentation, and pesticide 
exposure. Although there is evidence that the Oregon Agro-environment is highly 
beneficial to bees, there is still not enough information to assess the overall status of 
most native bee populations. In Oregon, bee population data published in the last 50 
years are only available for isolated fields of red clover and blueberry in the Willamette 
valley, cranberry fields near the vicinity of Bandon, and in native habitats in the Zumalt 
prairie. In addition, two studies on bumble bees have included data from an area near 
the California border, and an area in Eastern Oregon. In an effort to generate more 
crop-specific pollinator data the ODA surveyed bees from 24 specialty crops sites 
throughout Oregon from 2011-2014 using funding from the Specialty Crop Block Grant. 
Although these data provided much-needed information on which species are present 
in agricultural fields, it did not address the level or quality of pollination provided by 
field populations.  Consequently, critical pollinator crop associations could not be 
identified.  Such information does not exist for the vast majority of Oregon crops and is 
greatly needed.


It is both timely and important to Oregon crop production that we gain the knowledge 
necessary to sustain our current bee populations and to promote practices that 
increase their abundance. Oregon bees are facing increasing pressures from increases 
in pesticide applications for new exotic pests, such as spotted wing drosophila, and 
from global climate change. Through direct work with a diverse set of collaborators and 
stakeholders the ODA proposes creation of the Oregon Bee Project.  The goals of this 
project are to protect and promote Oregon bee species relevant to crop production by:


• Gaining concrete knowledge of Oregon specialty crop-pollinator associations




• Educating the public and grower organizations about important Oregon pollinator 
species and the roles that Oregon crop diversity and specialty crops have in 
maintaining their overall health and abundance


• Promoting the stewardship of native and domesticated bees while providing value-
added incentives to growers of specialty crops.


Expectations of Selected Student(s): 

The Bee Project Artist In Resident will be required to document their experiences, and 
give an Artist Talk to the PNCA community and public-at-large. The opportunity is 
part-time throughout the summer, with weekly expected commitment for work 
between 8-10 hours, from June 1st to Sept 1st. This is an opportunity for the artist to 
engage in open ended exploration and onsite research of the pollinator landscapes, 
meeting with multiple stakeholders and collaborating with ODA and partner 
organizations. Specific requirements for the student are as follows:

-Commit to one day a week working with ODA in field opportunities. This may be on-
site visits, or in the lab. 

-Commit to coordinating three public outreach events. There will be a budget to bring 
in additional artists to create work collectively. 

-Travel overnight and throughout the State. 

-Document your experience.

-Give a public Artist Talk at PNCA. 


Outcomes: 

To support new, visual ways to frame the ODA’s Oregon Bee Project and highlight the 
role ODA plays in the economic and cultural arena; engage audiences and build 
community around a shared sense of our priorities for Oregon’ agricultural landscape. 
This is an opportunity for an artist to develop a extended engagement in ecological 
issues through open ended exploration, research based practice and multimedia 
production. 


Award: 

The selected student will be awarded $3000. Additional funds for travel and materials 
will be awarded. 


Rights to the Final Work: 

The artist will retain copyright but shall make no exact duplications of the WORK for 
sale for promotion. The artist  will be able to show the final work as part of portfolio 
development and to exhibit the work but must fully credit NOAA and PNCA’s Art+ 
Science Initiative Residency.


The artist shall grant a non-exclusive license to NOAA to copy or reproduce the artwork 
for the purposes of their mission, including specifically (but not limited to): exhibition 



and collections catalogues, NOAA website, social media accounts, handouts, 
brochures, didactic labels, magazines, journals, and newspapers; to transmit or 
otherwise communicate a display thereof by means of any device or process 
(examples include but are not limited to slides, film, and television) and to authorize 
others to do the same, but only on the condition that all such reproductions of said 
ARTWORK is credited to the artist(s) and PNCA’s Art+ Science Initiative Residency.


NOAA will commit to not modifying the final work without consultation and approval of 
the artist. In the event NOAA wishes to use the ARTWORK for commercial purposes, 
NOAA shall contact ARTIST so that a separate agreement may be negotiated.




HOW to APPLY 

Solicitation Request for Qualifications:  

Please submit the following for review by a juried body of ODA and PNCA 
representatives. PNCA students will have until April 24th, 2017 to submit the following 
materials  online. The final selection will be announced by April 28th, 2017. All 
submissions must include the following: 


1. Statement of Artistic Intent: This should be a short summary of what you hope to 
gain or accomplish as an artist by participating in this program.


2. Personal Background: Describe your experience or interest in working with 
ecological issues as well as any experience in community engagement. Describe 
what you can bring to this collaboration as an artist and creative investigator. Give 
us a sense of who you are and what you do. (500 word maximum)


3. An Extensive Portfolio of Work: Please submit a minimum of 10 images and not 
more that 20. Include design and client based work if this is in your practice. 


4. Two Referrals from PNCA Faculty: Please provide the names and emails of two 
PNCA faculty members from the PNCA community who can verbally vouch for your 
work and you capacity to work with outside organizations. 


5. Statement of Commitment: All student participants must be able to commit to 
meet for the full, immersive summer long experience. Meet weekly with ODA 
representatives and be prepared to travel through the Oregon. 


Deadline:  

April 24th, 2017 


Application: 

Submit all material as pdf files clearly labeled with you Last_FirstNameBEEres and 
email these folders to ebosanquet@pnca.edu . Please place all material into one folder 
or two if necessary (one for the written work and one for the images). 


Eligibility:  

Current BFA and graduate PNCA students, recent PNCA graduates (from 2016 
onward), and those students on leave from PNCA for at most one year. BFA students 
and all MFA and MA Graduate students are eligible. 


Resources for Students: 

For questions about the Bee Award, please contact:


PNCA Faculty- Emily Bosanquet: ebosanquet@pnca.edu


